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HIGHLIGHTS OF UPCOMING COMMISSION MEETING – Dec 7, 2020

Presentation: 2019/2020 Evaluation Findings from Efforts to Reduce Preventable African American Child Deaths due to:

· Perinatal Condition Deaths

· Black Mothers United Program

· Unequal Birth Campaign

· Sleep Related Deaths

· Safe Sleep Baby Campaign

· Child Abuse and Neglect Homicides

· Family Resource Centers

· Black Child Legacy Campaign Update

GENERAL UPDATES

2021-2024 Strategic Plan Update
First 5 continues efforts to distribute nearly $40 million in Prop 10 funding for services benefiting the health and well-being of young children and their families.  Proposers Conferences have been held for a majority of the RFPs, Letters of Intent have been received and review panels have been recruited and trained.  The panels will be convened in November-December, and we anticipate bringing recommendations to the Commission in February and March. Once funds are allocated by the Commission, staff will negotiate and execute contracts in the spring, finalizing scopes of work, evaluation plans and budgets so that new contracts begin on July 1.

Oral Health Updates

Drive-thru screenings: In an effort to continue to serve children during COVID, Early Smiles has successfully moved dental screening and fluoride varnish to a drive-thru format. Since July, 257 children received a dental screening and 237 received a fluoride varnish. Currently, the drive-thru events are taking place at SETA, Elk Grove and Sacramento City Unified School Districts.

Fluoridation update: Golden State Water has completed construction of five wells and fluoridation for the Arden service area will begin in December. Through long-time First 5 funding, more than 885,470 residents and 65 percent of children ages 0-5 now have access to fluoridated drinking water.

Dental Transformation Initiative – Every Smile Counts: This county-wide pilot dental program ends at the end of December. There has been wide-spread success in the various programs (virtual dental visits, medical-dental partnership and community outreach and parent education). Sustainability planning is underway to strategize how to continue these services after December.

Medi-Cal Dental Advisory Committee: The Sacramento County Oral Health Program, with the help of the committee, created a report on access to dental care for special needs clients. The Committee is following up on the report’s recommendations to address special needs and general anesthesia. 

Children’s Book Distribution

Through a one-time literacy campaign, First 5 CA is working with county First 5s to get books into children’s homes. First 5 Sacramento will receive 7,000 packets of three books each to distribute to families throughout the county, with the first shipment due to arrive by the end of the year and the second shipment in the spring. The Sacramento County Office of Education is generously partnering with us, donating their warehouse to receive and hold the books until distribution, and using their distribution channels with school districts. The book packets, which will feature bi-lingual and wordless books, will be distributed to families mainly through our contractors at school districts, family resource centers and UCD Health’s pediatric clinics.
Countywide Children’s System of Care

First 5 is partnering with the Department of Child Family and Adult Services to develop a plan and approach for the completion of the state required (AB 2083) Children and Youth System of Care MOU in Sacramento County. First 5 is both a signatory on the MOU and a work group participant. The Commission brings extensive experience and focus on prevention efforts and family strengthening resources.  The goal of the MOU is to ensure a seamless system of care for all of Sacramento’s vulnerable children and their caregivers.  

Department of Health Services 

Report to Human Services Coordinating Council
December 2020
· Public Health “Stay at Home” Amended Order signed by County Health Officer on November 21, 2020, to reflect Sacramento’s move back to the 1st Tier (Purple) of the State’s Tier system – Information at https://www.saccounty.net/COVID-19/Pages/default.aspx 

· Continue to spend hundreds of hours addressing COVID-19 

· Major testing initiative ongoing, sites booked solid: STEM EXPRESS turnaround time is now 24 hours and testing to ten community based sites
· Contact tracing- 60 new contract racers via Sierra Health Foundation – Now 100 contact tracers/community health workers

· Navigator program ongoing -  24 navigators are trained and in the field

· Met with SCOE and only schools which had opened in Red are allowed to remain open

· Data dashboard—Cal CDPH has instituted new four color scheme based on spread of COVID and % positive tests and cases per 100k.  Sacramento County currently in Purple (widespread)

· Reporting (bi-weekly) to Board of Supervisors at BOS meetings regarding COVID-related activities & funding – Next report on December 8

· Enforcement strategy to incentivize bad actors to follow Health Orders launched August:  Education, followed by warning letter from code enforcement, followed by closure, not working – Enforcement Ordinance drafted to go to Board of Supervisors December 8

· State Department of Agriculture project to provide quarantine/isolation housing for migrant workers, et al – Working with Yolo and San Joaquin Counties to supply services

· Working on 911 quality of life calls issue (community feedback)

· Working on strategy to provide shelter, etc. to reduce encampments 

· MEDI-CAL LOCAL REFORM—Introducing County Ordinance on December 8 Board meeting 

· Mental Health Initiative in the Schools—moving forward well; providers hired, ready to go when schools reopen; FQHC model has gotten statewide attention

Peter Beilenson, MD, MPH
Human Services Coordinating Council

Report from the Public Health Advisory Board

December 10, 2020

1.
Presentation on the Correctional Health System


Dr. Sandy Damiano, who directs Correctional Health, reported on the status of her program.  COVID-19 has required extensive daily efforts and resources.  All those who are newly incarcerated or transferring into the jail, are quarantined pending COVID test results and, if positive, until they are no longer infectious.  This program is managed by an Infection Prevention Coordinator.  Many cases have been detected, but these have been separated from the general jail population.


Dr. Damiano has found it difficult to recruit for the Correctional Health Program.  A new Medical Director will be starting soon.  An addiction specialist has been hired to enhance alcohol and drug treatment program.  There are plans to expand the medically assisted treatment (MAT) program for opioid addiction.


Since assuming leadership of Correctional Health, Dr. Damiano has been updating and improving policies and procedures.  This includes changes in discharge planning, provision of discharge medications, efforts to improve privacy, mental health care, and others.  She is working with her law enforcement partners to plan on changes to the physical space to meet medical and psychiatric care standards.

2.
Decarcerate Sacramento


Decarcerate Sacramento is a coalition of activists organized to respond to Sacramento County’s high rate of incarceration.  Tifanei Ressi-Moyer, an attorney, helped represent the litigants in the law suit, Mays v. Sacramento.  The resulting Consent Decree included about 500 requirements dealing with policies and procedures.   Most of these dealt with the daily activities of deputies and jail staff, mental health care, bed planning, HIPPA requirements, ADA requirements.  Decarcerate’s main focus is to decrease the jail population by improving and increasing community alternatives.  They also believe that improvements can be made in the jail without increasing the physical plant.
3.
Communication to Board of Supervisors Regarding Mental Health Crises


A letter was addressed to the Board of Supervisors advocating for non-law enforcement-based crisis response teams.  Currently, many psychiatric crises and quality of life violations (behaviors of the homeless) are responded to by law enforcement deputies.  There are other models of response in these situations that may be less expensive, more expert in behavioral health management, and less prone to violent reaction.  In Sacramento, Mental Health First is a non-profit that has provided this type of service.  Bruce Wagstaff was present at the meeting and reported that the BOS is already considering movement in the direction proposed.  There has been discussion of creating a direct link to this type of intervention, separate from the 911 system.  The PHAB letter will be sent to support these efforts.


Dr. Christina Bourne, a senior psychiatry resident, described the approach taken by Mental Health First and advocated an expansion of this program.

4.
Communication to Board of Supervisors Regarding Concerns about the 
County Executive


Some current and past members of the Department of Health Services wrote a letter to the Board of Supervisors alleging objectionable behavior by Navdeep Gil, the County Executive.  The complaints included his level of support of Public Health, but also behaviors that appeared to be sexist, racist, and abusive.  PHAB prepared a letter supporting those who had expressed their concerns.

Submitted by Steven Orkand, PHAB
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